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THE ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMISSION WILL MEET ON MAY 24, 2023 AT 5:30 PM IN 
CONFERENCE ROOM D&E OF THE HUMAN SERVICES BUILDING, 5303 S. CEDAR, LANSING. 

 

Agenda 
 
Call to Order 
Approval of April 26, 2023 Draft Minutes 
Additions to the Agenda  
Limited Public Comment 

 
1. Commission Bylaws (Discussion) 
2. Sustainability Action Plan (Discussion) 

 
Announcements 
Public Comment 
Adjournment 
  



ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMISSION 
April 26, 2023 
Draft Minutes 

 
Members Present: Andersen, Biber, Cowles, Mulkoff, Nowicki, Gray 
 
Members Absent: Trubac, Lincoln 
 
Others Present: Morgan Feldpausch, Elaine Fischhoff 
 
The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chair Mulkoff at 5:33 p.m. in Conference Room A of the Human 
Services Building, 5303 S. Cedar Street, Lansing Michigan. 
 
Approval of Draft Minutes  
 
The minutes were approved.  
 
Additions to the Agenda 
 
Item 5 added, Stormwater Infrastructure Grant  
 
Limited Public Comment 
 
None. 
 
 

1. Michigan Green Communities Program (Update) 

Morgan Feldpausch gave an update on the county application to Michigan Green Communities (MGC). We 
expect to achieve Silver Level. This is achieved through action items that earn the county points. Further action 
items would gain more points and raise this status.  

2. Energy Audit 
a. Phase 1 Project List  
b. Phase 2 Development Framework 

Morgan Feldpausch discussed two documents regarding potential projects discussed in the energy audit. Phase 
1 included short term projects. Phase 2 is still under development and details will require more information 
regarding a correction on the energy audit. Phase one was developed with three facility managing departments 
and includes projects such as replacing linear fluorescent lamps, controlling external air leakage, and installing 
low flow aerators.   
 

3. Sustainability Action Plan (Discussion) 

Morgan gave an update on the Sustainability Action Plan (SAP). The county has joined ICLEI and is working 
on joining and connecting with more organizations. Morgan spoke with the City of Lansing and the City of East 
Lansing regarding sustainability plans as well as Washtenaw County regarding their Climate Action Plan. 
Conversations regarding expectations and parameters will continue as the SAP is being developed.  
The SAP will demonstrate the direction the county is looking at going and assist with applying for grants. It 
would also show the priorities of the county that may not be included in the plans being worked through the 
energy audit, and should go beyond county facilities/operations.  
Washtenaw counties plan is being used as a template for other groups and projects to reference and 
discuss/modify. Washtenaw was the first county to make a Climate Action Plan. They began work on the 
project in 2019 and only finished last year. If we proceed it may fall along a similar timeline.  



 
4. Forager Trail and Park (Update) 

An individual reached out to the parks department regarding interest in doing a project on the river trail to 
restore habitat. An informal legal opinion is a forager trail does not increase liability for the county any more 
than a usual park/plant project, but that signage should include a disclaimer. There is interest in a letter of 
support from the county and potentially a letter of support from the commission, but it is recommended more 
information is gathered first.  
 

5. Stormwater Infrastructure Grant 

A stormwater infrastructure project at Potter Park Zoo received grant money through Congresswoman Slotkin's 
Community Project Funding and is moving forward along with 15 other local projects. It is likely to be funded 
but still had to go through a federal process and it will not be finalized until 2024. 
 
Announcements 
Nichole Biber mentioned that Senator Sue Shink introduced SB 228 which would undo the ban on plastic bag 
bans.  
 
Public Comment 
Elaine Fischhoff –passed out a letter addressed to the BWL with information about how renewable energy has 
grown cheaper and is cost competitive. She would like to see the commission support a transition away from 
fossil fuels as quickly as possible. She does not think that the board of commissioners could sign onto 
something like this due to legal process, but offered that there may be things environmental affairs commission 
could do to show support. Fred Cowles mentioned that it is appropriate for the commission to press BWL to 
move towards renewable energy as quickly as possible. But that while a generic push may be appropriate, 
endorsing more specific studies/efforts may be more challenging.  
 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned by Vice-Chair Mulkoff at 6:42 pm. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


